The original documents are located in Box C30, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 11/3/1975 (1)" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 3, 1975

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

JERRY JONES

FROM:

JIM CONNOR JE &

SUBJECT:

Recommended Telephone Call to Senator Edward Brooke

Your request for a Presidential Telephone Call was returned in the President's outbox with the following notation in connection with item #3:

"Late Afternoon"

The call was completed November 1.

cc: Don Rumsfeld

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

RECOMMENDED TELEPHONE CALL

TO:

Senator Edward Brooke

DATE:

October 31 or November 1

RECOMMENDED BY:

Jerry Jones; William Nicholson

PURPOSE:

To discuss the President's upcoming visit to Boston on November 7 and to personally explain to the Senator the President's decision to address the

New England Council.

BACKGROUND:

The President will travel to Boston on November 7 to participate in Massachusetts GOP fundraisers. He will also make an address before the New England Council. Senator Brooke and GOP State Chairman John Sears are against the address before the New England Council because they felt that it is hurting ticket sales and also because the President of the New England Council is a potential Democratic candidate for Governor.

- TOPICS OF DISCUSSION: 1. I am looking forward to my visit to Massachusetts next Friday.
 - 2. What is your evaluation of the fundraising effort so far?
 - 3. I know you are concerned that my address before the New England Council might attract those who would more likely attend the fundraiser. I still plan to address the Council but to help you and John Sears Ron Nessen will not announce the speech until the day prior.

Date of submission: October 31, 1976